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Grand Final Player of the match - Junior Team - Back Row L-R: Senior Coach Donna Denton, Junior Co-Coach Angela Queale, \
Daisy Tunkin. Abby Denton, Cara Nulty, Ava Collins, Alex Hudson, Mia Gysbers, Macey Griffith, Niah Faulkner, Holly 1
Flint, Eva Crowe, Maddison Harrold, Poppy Venn, Junior Co-Coach Tara Millard. ?r
Senior Team - Front Row L-R: Matilda Lamb, Lillie Paul, Tess Porter, Portia McRae-Vilde, ~
Paige Lucas, Daisy Tunkin, Siobhan Adams, Ellie Bouchier, Annelise Janssen.

Year 7/ 8 State Gasketball Champions - Critls & Boys leams

Tenison Woods College 7/8 Girls Basketball Team Tenison Woods College 7/8 Boys Basketball Team ?'
Back Row: Back row - Coach Tom Daly, Ruby Mitchell, Back row - Coach Kym Hammond, Charlie Williams,
Emily Denton, Raine Darimaani, Claire Mitchell, Angus Heesemans, Oliver Braun, Henry Pedler, @
Maya Anderson, Mylee Lynch. Bailey Noble, William Humphries, Lachie McCann.

Front row - Lily Brook, Macca Burke, Piper Paul, Front row - Cooper Clayfield, Ben Copping,
Mckayla Maney, Emily Walker, Maggie Collins. Harvey Croker, Joey Ottoson-Crossling.

ferm 2 Remander: School finishes Friday 8 July at 2:15 for R-6 and 2:20 for Years 7-12




Wserley, Tnteonattonal Vetball Championshiy

2 & . We are extremely proud of our Junior and Senior Netballers who represented
the College at the Waverley Netball Championships in Melbourne last week! We
had a fantastic tournament, with our Junior team finishing 4th overall and our
Senior team crowned National Champions.
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Senior Girls Grand Final - Tenison Woods College vs Maribyrnong College
In the grand final we were in for a tough match against a strong Maribyrnong
College. After a hard-fought first half, trailing at the end of both quarters, we
showed great fight and passion to lead by 4 points at 3-quarter time, extending
our lead in the final quarter to 7 taking out the championship!

Thefinal score was TWC 28 - 21 MC and Player of the Match went to Daisy Tunkin

Congratulations to our coaches Donna Denton, Angela Queale and Tara Millard
for their tremendous work coaching! Well done to our outstanding Netballers!

Pictured Left:

Tenison Woods College Senior Netball Team - Winners

Back Row: Abby Denton, Ellie Bouchier, Annelise Janssen, Portia McRae-Vilde,
Matilda Lamb, Coach Donna Denton.

Front Row L-R: Daisy Tunkin, Siobhan Adams, Lillie Paul, Paige Lucas, Tess Porter.
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We are extremely proud to have had a group of 23 basketballers represent the College at the 7/8 Knockout Basketball State Finals in Adelaide! Both the girls and boys
teams played three round-robin games, where their efforts saw them progress to a semi-final. Both matches were very hard-fought but we managed to come away with

awin in both - advancing to the Grand Finals!

Girls Grand Final - Tenison Woods College vs Immanuel College

The girls were up first, matching up against a very strong team from Immanuel College who we'd previously lost to in the round-robin. The girls stepped up for what we
knew would be a difficult game and gave an incredible performance to be crowned State Champions!

TWC26-101C

Boys Grand Final - Tenison Woods College vs Concordia College

The boys matched up against a powerful side from Concordia College who we also lost to in the round-robin. The match came down to overtime, where the boys showed
great fight to get the win and also be crowned State Champions!

TWC 27-24CC

Led by coaches Tom Daly and Kym Hammond, and assisted by Elyse Willoughby, there was an excellent display of sportsmanship and teamwork!
Congratulations to our State Champion Basketballers!

Tenison Woods College 7/8 Boys & Girls Basketball Teams - State Championship Winners

Back row - Claire Mitchell, Raine Darimaani, Coach Tom Daly, Emily Denton, Oliver Braun, Cooper Clayfield, Angus Heesemans, Charlie Williams, Henry Pedler, William
Humpbhries, Bailey Noble, Coach Kym Hammond.

Middle row - Ben Copping, Harvey Croker, Joey Ottoson-Crossling, Lachie McCann.

Front row - Lily Brook, Mckayla Maney, Maya Anderson, Macca Burke, Piper Paul, Emily Walker, Mylee Lynch, Maggie Collins, Ruby Mitchell.
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From the Principal

&7 . 'Being the One' this Term

£= 2% \ As second term draws to a close on Friday, students will be
N g8 given the opportunity to pause and reflect on the invitations
Nie to ‘Be the One’ throughout the term. This term has provided
many opportunities for students to be engaged in a variety
of learning experiences and it is for these experiences that
gratitude is expressed. Most importantly we are challenged to
reflect on our relationships and how we have supported one another to be the
best we can be. At this time, | thank all of our staff throughout the school and
the Office Team for the way they have nurtured relationships that have called
students to move beyond themselves and think of others, drawing out that

care for others as also a powerful way of realising their own potential.

NAIDOC Week - 3-10 July. Get Up! Stand Up! Show Up!

NAIDOC Week 2021 will be held from Sunday 10 July to Sunday 10 July.
The NAIDOC 2022 theme Get Up! Stand Up! Show Up! aligns wonderfully with
our College theme “Be the One.” It calls for all of us to continue to show up and
work toward the momentum for systemic change that secures institutional,
structural, collaborative, and cooperative reforms.

NAIDOC originally stood for ‘National Aborigines and Islanders Day Observance
Committee’ This committee was once responsible for organising national
activities during NAIDOC Week and its acronym has since become the name
of the week itself. NAIDOC is celebrated not only in Indigenous communities,
but by Australians from all walks of life. The week is a great opportunity to
participate in a range of activities and to support our local Aboriginal and
Torres Strait Islander community. Whether it's seeking proper environmental,
cultural and heritage protections, Constitutional change, a comprehensive
process of truth-telling, working towards treaties, or calling out racism, NAIDOC
Week underlines the critical point that we must do it together.

NAIDOC Week is also time to celebrate the many who have driven and led
change in our communities over generations; the heroes and champions of
change, of equal rights and even basic human rights who have shown us how
to Get Up! Stand Up! Show Up! Such heroes of change have modelled how
the relationship between Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples and non
Indigenous Australians needs to be based on justice, equity, and the proper
recognition of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples’ rights.

Critically when we Get Up! Stand Up! Show Up! we must first understand who
we are as individuals and the truth we individually speak that nurtures or
own identity - spiritually, physically, emotionally, socially, and culturally. This
is the understanding behind our concept of our Middle School Community
Gilap Wanga - Ngula wangingi mraata ba wanginyi Learning Community,
a place of deep listening to country, self and others; ultimately a place of
reconciliation and growth.

NAIDOC 2022 invites us all to Get Up! Stand Up! Show Up! To embrace First
Nations’ cultural knowledge and understanding of Country as part of Australia's
national heritage and equally respect the culture and values of Aboriginal
peoples and Torres Strait Islanders as they do the cultures and values of all
Australians.

Staff News - leave during Term 3

We wish the following staff the very best as they enjoy long service leave next
term:

Sharon Adams
Kathryn Domaschenz
Trent Eitzen

Aleisha Hunter

Office and HPE Team Support
Year 2 Teacher

Technology Teacher

Front Office Admin Team

During term 2 Andrew (Andy) Watt will cover Kathryn Domaschenz’ class. Andy
has been participating in a transition process during the last weeks of term 2
in amongst his TRT commitments, and we look forward to his efforts with the
class during Term 3.

We also farewell Becky Travis at the end of this term as she commences her
Maternity Leave. We wish Becky, Lachie and big brother Edward all the very
best as they await the arrival of their new bundle of joy.

Lisa Boyd will return to cover Becky’s leave. Lisa has a long association with the
College as an ex-scholar, Trainee and OSHC Supervisor. She is also teaching at
St Anthony’s Catholic School in Millicent and we look forward to Lisa returning
to the College in a teaching capacity.

We farewell Leah Mullen who has been an outstanding addition to our
Education Support team for the past 15 months both in mainstream class and
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the Poplars. Similarly, we farewell Tracey Kourmouzis who has been an integral
part of the Sugarloaf Café team for the past 9 months. We sincerely thank both
ladies for their exemplary service to our College community.

Rest in Peace Dylan Lewis
We offer our deepest condolences to Marie, Steve, Jett (in Year 8), extended
family and friends at the passing to eternal life of Dylan Lewis.

The Tenison Woods College community is respectfully advised that Dylan’s
funeral will be held at Diamond One, Blue Lake Sports Park, Jubilee Highway
West, Mount Gambier on Friday 8 July, 2022, commencing at 11:00am. Dylan’s
burial will take place immediately following the service at the Port MacDonnell
Cemetery, Cemetery Road, Port MacDonnell. The family have asked that
students who would like to attend the service wear their school uniform.

We trust that the support of our College community and its faith commitment
will offer the Lewis family some comfort at this time of loss, and we hope that
fond memories of Dylan and all he was to others will be treasured now and into
the future.

Phone Usage While Driving in the School Grounds - one of the FATAL FIVE
| continue to appeal to parents about the discerning usage of mobile phones
while driving in the vicinity of the school and on school grounds. Three weeks
ago for one afternoon pick-up period a SAPOL officer observed 12 drivers
focused on their mobile phones and not their driving or surroundings.

SAPOL will be conducting random walk throughs over the next few weeks at
key times such as school drop off and pick-up periods and issuing fines, as
mobile phone usage has been identified as one of the FATAL FIVE (contributing
to serious and fatal accidents on our roads).

I remind families that:

+ You must not use a hand-held mobile phone while your vehicle is moving or
is stationary in traffic (eg at traffic lights).

+ You may, however, use a hand-held mobile phone while your vehicle is
parked.

+ A mobile phone may only be used while you are driving to make or receive
a phone call, provided the phone is secured in a commercially designed
and manufactured mounting device affixed to the vehicle, or the phone can
be remotely operated.

If the phone is used via Bluetooth or a headset or earphones without touching
it, holding or resting the phone on your body, you may touch the headset or
earpiece to operate the phone. It is an offence to create, send or look at a text,
video or email and to rest the phone on any part of the body.

Using a phone includes:
+ Holding the phone in your hand.
+  Operating any function of the phone.

Holding a phone includes:
+ Resting the phone on any part of your body.

These laws apply to drivers and riders of all vehicles.

The current fine for using a Handheld Mobile Phone is § 554 + 92 (Victim of
Crime Levy) = $646 with 3 demerit points.

SAPOL reminds us that “Good Drivers Just drive” and “Road safety is everyone’s
responsibility.”

COVID-19 and Flu Challenges - HHDL Four Point Plan

Thank you for the community’s efforts in recent weeks to curb the impact of
COVID-19 and the Flu.

At this time | reiterate our continuing, deliberate and careful HHDL Strategy in
addition to minimising large gatherings of staff, students and parents.

The HHDL Four Point Plan entails good health, good hygiene and hand washing,
good distancing and care for others and good learning regardless of student
location. It as simple as it is powerful in mitigating the continuing risks.

Parish Planned Giving Rebate

| remind families that parents contributing to the Parish Planned Giving may
claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a maximum
claim of §750. Official Parish receipts are to be presented to the Finance
Department after the 30 June 2022 for a deduction to be made.

Student Exemption Form required for absences over 5 days.

If your child will be absent from school for more than 5 days, please ensure
thatyou contact the Administration Office to obtain a Student Exemption Form.
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All absenteeism for more than 5 days is approved by the College Principal and
entered into our Attendance system to ensure accurate records are maintained
and family’s government benefits and allowances are protected.

God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal

CIM Team News

NAIDOC Week 3-10 July 2022
This week, we celebrate NAIDOC Week, with the theme
Get Up! Stand Up! Show Up! It calls for all of us to stand
up for systematic change and to keep rallying around our
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander brothers and sisters and their
communities. Whether it's seeking environmental, cultural and heritage
protections, constitutional change - we must do it together.

Great Creator Spirit, Lord God, Papa, Jesus,
We pray together unto you.
From nation to nation
Right across these lands now called Australia
From north, to east, to south, to west.
From coast, to forest, to desert, to city.
We are tuning in together on country.
For land and waters and sky,
For trees and plants and flowers,
For animals and fish and birds,
For hills and rocks and mountains,
For all peoples...
For country...
Jesus, we lament the injustice of the past
Jesus, we lament the ongoing injustice in the present
Jesus, we confess we have contributed to injustice
Jesus, we confess to having not loved our Aboriginal neighbour
as you have called
Jesus, we thank you for the resilience, survival, and leadership
of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples
Jesus, we thank you that we have the opportunity for relationship and
friendship
Jesus, we know we must do better Jesus, we know we must make things right
Jesus, we ask for your guidance as we seek justice in our lifetime
Jesus, we ask you
To open our eyes to see as you see
To open our ears to hear as you hear
To open our minds to truth as you know
To open our hearts to love as you love
As a movement of people pursuing Jesus and justice
We come together for the common good
We discover common ground
We share in common grace
We long to embrace unity with diversity
May the beats of many hearts create a beautiful symphony
Intune
In rhythm
With each other, with all of creation, and with Jesus.
As we pray for justice to roll like the waves of the oceans that surround these
lands now called Australia
We pray to change the heart of Australia.
Amen.

Prayer written by Brooke Prentis who is a proud Wakka Wakka woman

Plenary Council - Second Assembly 3-9 July 2022

In October 2020 a historic gathering was due to take place in Adelaide; a
Plenary Council. This Plenary Council presents an important opportunity for
Catholic school communities to be involved in the shaping of the Australian
Church. Due to COVID restrictions, this was postponed until October 2021 and
held in an online format.

A Plenary Council is the highest formal gathering of all local churches in a
country, and the last one was held 80 years ago over Australia in 1937. It is
being held “in order to give the Catholic community in Australia time to listen,
dialogue and discern with one another and, guided by the Holy Spirit, discuss
the future, the role and relevance of the Catholic Church in Australia”. Staff and
students at Tenison Woods College were provided with opportunities in 2019
to provide feedback to be considered by the Bishops.

Pope Francis has invited us all to become a “synodal” Church - a Church
of faith-filled people who speak boldly and with passion, and who listen

LeT
Your
SHINE,
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deeply with an open and humble heart. To do this, the voice of every person
matters — whether currently involved in the Church or not. 16 questions formed
the basis of the agenda of the small group discussions held throughout the
week and proposals and requests for further investigation and research to
create a more missionary, Christ-centred Church in Australia were put forward.

Issues such as ecological conversion, personal and communal conversion,
learning from the early Church, opening dialogue with those who feel
excluded from the Church, listening to the voices of First Nations people, and the
understanding and appreciation of the Eucharist as the Real Presence of
Christ were discussed throughout the week.

The Second Assembly of the Plenary Council is currently taking place in
Sydney, where 277 members will undertake the critical task of voting on more
than 30 motions that have emerged over the last 4 years of consultations with
Australian Catholics. The motions were outlined in the Framework for Motions
document, published on 1 June. Our Parish Priest, Fr Peter Zwaans, is currently
at the Plenary Council as a member of the ‘secretariat, which means he will
be assisting with keeping the official record of proceedings. We pray for all
members of the Plenary Council, that the truth of the Gospel will shine through
the Council and enable the Church to take up her mission to be a light to the
nation of Australia.

To gain further insights into the Plenary Council and to follow the Second
Assembly, please click here.

2022-2023 Sacramental Program

Mount Gambier Catholic Parish are inviting parents to enrol their children to
take part in the Parish Sacramental Program for 2022-2023. This is preparation
forafullinitiation into the Catholic Church by the celebration of the Sacraments
of Reconciliation, Confirmation and First Eucharist. There is also an opportunity
for those seeking Baptism to be involved in the Sacramental Program and to
celebrate Baptism in addition to the other sacraments.

If one of your children is in Year 3 or above in 2022 and might be ready to join
this preparation program, you need to attend the Enrolment Evening to be
held in St Paul’s Hall on Thursday 4 August at 7:00pm. The important dates, the
structure of the program and the expectation of your involvement will be
explained in detail at the meeting.

You will need to bring the Enrolment Form, the registration fee of $50.00 and a
copy of your child’s Baptism Certificate. Please contact Cisca Teodoro, Parish
Sacramental Coordinator, on 8725 6566 or sacraments@mtgcatholic.org.au for
more information. A parent letter and a copy of the enrolment form was sent
home last week to families or these can be obtained from Cisca.

Gospel of the Liturgical Year: Luke - the themes within the Gospel

Last week we discovered that one of the themes of Luke’s Gospel was one of
the place of women and their roles. The final theme of Luke’s Gospel is that it
is one that radiates joy. The promised birth of John the Baptist will bring great
joy and the baby leaps for joy in Elizabeth’s womb. Mary proclaims, “my spirit
rejoices”. Jesus’ birth is a good news of great joy. Those who are
persecuted should “rejoice and leap for joy” because of their reward in heaven.
Jesus rejoices in the Holy Spirit before the disciples are joyous at the
appearance of the Risen Jesus.

Term 2 Masses in the College Chapel
Mass is celebrated each Thursday of the term and is led by a different class or
year level each week. Mass is held at 9:15am in the College Chapel.

The final Term 2 Mass is:
Week 10 Thursday 7 July - Year 7

Chloe Shanahan | Religious Education Coordinator

RECEPTION
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Uniform Shop Lower South East
Hockey Team Victory!

Please note that the Uniform Shop will be closed for the duration of the July

school holidays. Congratulations to College Captain, Tess Kenseley, 7-12 Teacher, Sarah Mutch,
and Tenison Woods College parent Ange Broad as they were part of the Lower

Areminder that the Term trading hours are as shown below: South East Hockey Team that were recently crowned 2022 Women’s State

Tuesdays ~ 8:00AM - 12:00PM Country Champions! Great work, Tess, Sarah and Ange!

Wednesdays 8:00AM - 12:00PM

Thursdays — 12:30PM - 4:30PM Pictured back row: Tess 2nd from left, Sarah 3rd from Left and Ange 5th from left.

Photo credit to Hockey SA Facebook Page
To view the Uniform Handbook click here
To place an order for uniform items, visit the link here https://bit.ly/3|BouxF

Please note: Key Dates
Due to COVID, there may be stock level issues for some items. Thank you for
your patience. Wednesday 6 July Monday 11 July
Year 10 Work Placement (All +  School Holidays begin
Kylie and Alana | Perm-A-Pleat Uniform Shop Week) -
«  Reception Art Exhibition Monday 25 July
(Reception Building) - 2:15pm - +  Student Free Day

3:15pm and 5:00pm - 6:00pm

Tuesday 26 July

Thursday 7 July Students Return to School for
«  No School for Year 11's Term 3

ELCC Kindy Graduation +  Term 3 Reception Students

Commence

Friday 8 July
« 2023 Scholarship Applications

Close
+  Reception-Year 6 Finish Early -

2:15pm

«  Years 7-12 Finish Early - 2:220pm

Instagram ® 0 @

tenisonwoodscollege
Tenison Woods College Mount Gambier

Year 10 Work Placement

This week our Year 10 cohort have been completing their exciting week of work
placement! A great opportunity for students to experience what it's like in a
variety of fields.

A huge thank you to all businesses that are offering their time and expertise
to our students! We wish students all the best for the rest of the week.

Community adh
Noticeboard

See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of upcoming events o Qv | @

within our College, and wider community.
Please click here to view this page.

.i@b Liked by ec_herring and others

Our ion students are always
engaging in the wonder and investigation of play to create,
innovate, problem-solve and imagine () 11
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SAPSASA News

Congratulations to Tenison Woods College students who represented the Lower
South East in their respective State Country Carnivals held in Adelaide. Several
Tenison Woods College students participated in the SAPSASA Football Carnival,
held at Barratt Reserve, West Beach. It was a wet and wild few days, but all team
members participated well and represented our school to a high standard. The
Boys finished in 5th place and the girls were 7th place. Congratulations to these
students for their efforts.

Pictured above back L-R: Molly Opperman, Henry Kentish, Banjo Stephens,
Titan Dumigan, Paddy Sigley. Front L-R: Xavier Hunter, Joel Clayfield, Isaac Salmon.

SEE

NETBALL

Our SAPSASA Netballers were in the Division 1 team, playing at the wonderful
facilities of the Netball SA Headquarters, finishing in 4th place. They even enjoyed
a game on the main show court in the stadium. All girls learnt a lot and will bring
new skills back to their Saturday games. They showed excellent teamwork and
sportspersonship.

Pictured above: (L-R) Claire Hunter, Lacey Hunter, Zara Cole and Scarlet Ryan

Our SAPSASA Hockey boys and girls also had a fantastic carnival. Representing
the College in the Lower South East girls team are (L-R) Chloe Chiesa, Raia Haggis
and Taylor Fenton, with Riley Hopgood (above right) in the boys team. The girls
finished in 5th place. Riley Hopgood played very well in the boys team and came
away with a great result, finishing in 3rd place.

To make the SAPSASA Team for the Lower South East is awonderful achievement.
Congratulations to all of our students!
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Stage 2 Drama Performance
Virtual Platform

Last Wednesday 29 June, the Stage 2 Drama class was finally able to perform
"Virtual Platform' by Claire Broome for a live audience at the Tenison Woods
College Lecture Theatre. The original performance had to be postponed due to
illness, but as we know, the show must go on! It was fabulous to see the students
in their element and entertaining the crowd. This year’s play examined the
occasional absurdity of the world of online learning, and provided quite a few
laughs for the audience! Congratulations to the whole Stage 2 Drama class on
a fabulous night that displayed your performance timing and teamwork. As Mr
Mezinic said, it was ‘a top effort’!

Eliza Suggate | Middle/Secondary Drama Teacher

FaceTime with Journalist Daniel Garb

The Year 9 Sports Journalism class were fortunate to catch a cab with freelance
journalist Daniel Garb as he made his way from a Press Conference with Greater
Western Sydney (GWS) to the head office of the ABC in Sydney. With nearly
20 years’ experience covering sport across the globe, including World Cups,
International competitions and most recently the AFL, Daniel shared an insight
into the global world of sport and how our students can make an impact in the
world of sports media. Daniel highlighted his work as a freelance journalist for
Fox Sport covering the English Premier League for five years and in particular
interviews with José Mourinho and Mario Balotelli as two significant interviews
for the class to unpack.

On behalf of the class we would like to thank Daniel for taking the time to share
his love of sport and global insight.

Scott Dickson | Director of Learning

*w
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Edible Periodic Table

This week Miss Forrest’s Year 8 Future Thinking class have been consolidating
their knowledge on the Periodic Table by playing Periodic Table Battleships and
creating an edible Periodic table.

They need to use the knowledge from this term looking at the elements and
relationships and properties based on their location on the Periodic Table. Using
the period and group numbers they tried to sink their opponents battleships
before theirs were sunk.

They loved having a fun and yummy way to identify the different groups of
elements on the periodic table and made for an interesting breakfast for some
students.

Justine Forrest | Years 7-12 Science and Mathematics teacher

Year 8 Battle Bots

This Term, Year 8 students were involved in a range of battles that pitted their bot
against another’s. As they progressed students learnt how to identify weaknesses
and strengths to modify their bots to become the Ultimate Battle Bot.

Our champion bot was Geoff, who had a strong hold over the competition all
semester. The creativity and collaboration the students displayed was excellent.

Yvette Sims | 7/8 Teaching Learning Coordinator

Seeking Uniform Donations
for Term 3

We are in need of some uniform items for International students who will be
joining usin Term 3. If you have any of the below items and would like to donate
them, please bring them into the Front Office:

Tenison boys shorts - Teenage sizes 14, 16, 18
PE Shorts - Teenage sizes 14, 16, 18

Knitted jumpers - sizes 14, 16, 18

Summer dress - adult size 10 or 12.

Tracey Davey | Enrolment Registrar/Officer Manager
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Ethan Patzel Secures Apprenticeship

Congratulations to 2022 Year 11 student, Ethan Patzel, for securing a Certificate Il
Plumbing Apprenticeship with Neil Stafford Roofing & Plumbing!

Ethan impressed during his week of work experience which led to him being
offered an apprenticeship, through the MEGT Apprenticeship scheme. Ethan's
roles include roof sheeting, gutters and fascia, plumbing for new homes, digging
trenches and underground piping.

Congratulations, Ethan, we wish you all the best in your bright future!

Pictured is father Andrew, mother Josephine, Ethan, and Head of Senior School
Ciaran Buckley.

Year 8 Pastoral Care -
"l am more than my image"

In Year 8 our Pastoral Care groups have been working in single sex groups all
Term. The students examine a range of issues and concepts that affect their
perceptions, both individually and as a year level group.

Over the last two weeks, the girls have been exploring ‘body image’, and how we
subconsciously take on board social media’s perception of what a woman s,
how we should look and act. The girls have challenged these ideas and explored
strategies to stay positive in a world that bombards us with the visual image.
The girls were challenged to consider who they were, and were given the
statement "l am more than my image". They came up with a response that was a
visual statement about themselves

Yvette Sims | 7/8 Teaching Learning Coordinator

Are you an Old Scholar?

Old scholars are an integral part of the history, tradition and future of Tenison
Woods College. We invite all old scholars, past parents/caregivers, friends and
former staff members to reconnect through our ‘Friends of Tenison’ committee.

Keep up to date with all the news in the College community. Register your
details today, via our website.
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OPEN MORNING FOR PROSPECTIVE
2023 RECEPTION STUDENTS

COIFFEE & CRAFT

AT TENISON WOODS COLLEGE

THURSDAY 4 AUGUST, 9.00AM
FRIDAY 5 AUGUST, 9.00AM

C@wbe/ Mw/ 60\/%6«‘/%6 (% T&& M@M/ A
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BOOK NOW

www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/
enrolment/reception-open-mornings



2022 Reception Art Exhibition

“Eueny child s an antist” - Palblo Picassco

Please join us to celebrate and enjoy the exhibition of creative work.

Wednesday 6th July, 2:15 - 3.15pm and 5:00 - 6:00pm
Reception MacKillop Community Centre adh

TENISON WOODS

COLLEGE

Studiosity Tips

WRITING CHAT:
CHAT: FEEDBACK: I'm trying “CHAT'
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the prime £ ta\ije ASSIGNMENT frequency help. Why
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How to activate your free Studiosity access

Today

1. Go to studiosity.com/access

2. Use your school email address or library Member number to log in.
3. Take a look around your personal Studiosity workspace.

4. ..that's it! How about you help a friend log in?

Tonight

1. Choose an essay, speech, or other assignment - it can be an old file of
yours, or one you are working on now.

2. Upload to the ‘Writing Feedback’ option.

3. Get English-writing feedback in just a few hours from a real person. No
answers here, but helpful feedback.

Thursday afternoon

1. Choose a maths question from your homework.

2. Use the “Connect Live” option.

3. Have a great chat with a real person, to get ‘help not answers’, to
make you feel more confident about your maths this term.

Sunday afternoon

1. Choose a physics, chemistry, biology or other science homework question.
2. Use the “Connect Live” option.

3. Have a great chat with a real person. Get help and feel more confident
knowing you did it!

Keep going, you've got this.
Remember: when you get stuck, get unstuck.
studiosity.com/access
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New to your school’s Studiosity service in 2022:
What is Citation Assist?

1. Integrity is a global concern.

2. The secondary education sector
has been proactive.

3. That's why we developed a new
feature for Studiosity high school
services.

4. Citation Assist offers students
early opportunities to learn about
citations and to work on their own
referencing during the draft writing
process.

5.1n 2022, Citation Assist will be
free for selected schools.

Ownership, attribution, and evidence-based ideas are
now receiving even more attention in education. Over
the past five years tertiary institutions have shifted
from just detecting plagiarism, to offering positive
intervention and prevention as well. These policies
gained momentum after the 2020 academic integrity
legislation passed by the Australian Government.

Schools adopted a more formative approach to
feedback and assessment many years prior — for
learning and teaching outcomes, and to adequately
prepare students for success in higher education.

In consult with Australian educators we developed
‘Citation Assist,” which reviews a student’s written draft
for instances where referencing can be improved.

Citation Assist is seamlessly contained within the core
Writing Feedback service that your students already
use. When students submit a draft for feedback,
Citation Assist will check the file for potential matches
to other text available online.

For our existing school partners, we are including the
new service free, to support all current students and
teachers.
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